To:

County Planning Board

From:

Economic Development Department, Tourism & Planning
Date:

October 16, 2013
Subject: 
Planning and Zoning Referrals

13-24 Town of Jewett:  special use permit regarding construction of single family home in conservation district.
Staff Recommendation: Local Decision
13-25 Town of Coxsackie:  zoning amendment.  The IDA is requesting that the Town rezone a 98.95 acre property from mixed use to corridor industrial.  The property is bounded by Bronk Mill Road to the west, vacant lands of Cima to the south, US Route 9W to the east, and the vicinity of Smith Road to the north.  An environmental review has been completed on the property, including the completion of a Generic Environmental Impact Statement.
While the GEIS provides extensive information on the property (wetland delineation, air quality, endangered species, traffic impact, historic and cultural resources, etc.), it (along with the rezone) is not an approval to build any specific project.  Instead it allows the IDA to evaluate the development potential of the property and market the property and recruit end users consistent with the property.  Any individual project will still be required to undergo a thorough site plan review process as well as obtain state and federal permits that will require additional detail and analysis.

The property was previously considered in 1999 for a 1.2 million sq. ft. commercial greenhouse (99-2) and accommodations for water and sewer were completed at that time.
The change will involve two amendments to Chapter 201 of the Town of Coxsackie Code:
1) Zoning Map Amendment: Rezoning parcel number 55.00-5-70 from Mixed Use (MU) to Corridor Industrial (CI); and
2) Amending Schedule B: Use Regulations for Nonresidential/Mixed Use Districts to allow “outdoor storage” with a special use permit in the CI District.  Presently “outdoor storage” is not permitted.

Staff Recommendation: Approve
13-26 Town of Hunter:  Site plan regarding property at 5183 route 23A, Haines Falls.  Site currently includes various uses including Haines Falls Auto.  The proposal is to remove an existing mobile home located to the rear of the property and use it as a parking area for company vehicles.
Staff Recommendation: Approve with comments

1. This site is located on State Route 23A near the Mountain Top Historical Society Visitor Center and North Lake Road.    Route 23A in this area is described in the 2000 Town of Hunter Comprehensive Plan as a “gateway corridor” (plan page 21) and the “Town’s Main Roadway” (plan page 29), with efforts to support façade and streetscape improvements and to improve the appearance and services along the corridor recommended.  The site’s setting should be considered when reviewing this site plan.

2. The site plan should be professionally draw, should show the entire site, and should clearly show planned improvements.  An approved site plan should include enough detail to guide the Town’s code enforcement officials in determining whether a project is in compliance with the Planning Board’s approval.  
3. Please note: An approval and/or local decision designation by the County Planning Board should not be construed as a recommendation that the referring agency approve the referral in question.  An approval does not indicate that the County Planning Board has reviewed all local concerns; it indicates that the referral has met certain countywide considerations.  Evaluation of local criteria is the responsibility of the referring agency.

13-27 Town of Hunter:  Site plan review regarding property at 5305 Route 23A, Haines Falls.  The property "Rip Van Winkle Ranch" currently includes a building with six apartments, a lawn care business, a small engine repair shop, a building with two apartments, and five occupied mobile homes.  The proposal is to convert three of the mobile homes for storage of ATVs and snowmobiles, and one for use as a repair shop.
Staff Recommendation: Local Decision with comments
1. Note: This property is located within the historic hamlet of Haines Falls and is adjacent to North Lake Avenue, which serves as a gateway to the North-South Lake Campground.  Route 23A itself, is described in the 2000 Town of Hunter Comprehensive Plan as a “gateway corridor” (plan page 21) and the “Town’s Main Roadway” (plan page 29), with efforts to support façade and streetscape improvements and to improve the appearance and services along the corridor recommended. 

2. Since the Town of Hunter does not have a zoning regulation designating residential and commercial areas, it is important that commercial developments and sites with multiple uses be scrutinized carefully for their potential impact on neighboring residential properties.  Impact on neighboring properties and necessary mitigation should be considered as part of this site plan review.
3. The planning board is encouraged to carefully consider landscaping, architectural details, visual issues, lighting, signage, setbacks and placement of uses on the site when evaluating this site plan.

4. Compliance with local and state codes should be carefully considered.

5. Issues related to stormwater should be considered.

6. The Planning Board should require that the applicant provide screening of storage units, adhere to the general standards noted in the Town of Hunter Site Plan Review Law, and any other conditions the Planning Board deems necessary and appropriate to insure that the proposed use will be in harmony with other uses in the area.

7. Please note: An approval and/or local decision designation by the County Planning Board should not be construed as a recommendation that the referring agency approve the referral in question.  An approval does not indicate that the County Planning Board has reviewed all local concerns; it indicates that the referral has met certain countywide considerations.  Evaluation of local criteria is the responsibility of the referring agency. 

13-28 Village of Catskill:  Site plan review/area variance regarding the addition of a showroom and signage at an automobile dealership at 25 Maple Avenue.  The project includes demolition and reconstruction of a portion of the existing structure, a 13,042 showroom addition, and replacement of an existing sign.
Staff Recommendation: Approve
13-29 Town of Cairo:  The Town Board is establishing a further temporary six month moratorium on permits related to conversion of resorts to other uses.  The town is in the process of developing various regulatory options related to this issue and has chosen to enact this moratorium to allow time for the town to study the issue.  The extension will give the town time to consider issues coming from the recent public hearing on the town's proposed zoning law.
Staff Recommendation: Local Decision
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